
No CVI or Import Permit is required for livestock moving directly to an approved 
slaughter facility.

No CVI or Import Permit is required for livestock (except Equine) moving directly from 
a farm/ranch in a neighboring state to an approved auction market.

**Pseudorabies-vaccinated swine are not eligible for entry into South Dakota.**

An Import Permit is required when using a paper or non-approved electronic CVI.

Official Identification is required and must be listed on the CVI

A CERTIFICATE OF VETERINARY INSPECTION (CVI) MUST ACCOMPANY ALL 
ANIMALS ENTERING THE STATE

Swine
Additional Requirements or Exceptions
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Individual ID:

• USDA 840 EID Tag

• USDA metal NUES Tag

• State-assigned premises ID tag or USDA-approved premises ID tag with individual 

herd number.

Group ID ( Feeder Swine Only):

• A state-assigned premises tattoo or tag, or a USDA-approved premises tattoo or tag, is 

acceptable if ALL animals originate from the premises.

https://aib.sd.gov/pdfs/Auction%20Markets%20List.pdf
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